Dr Barnabas Sibusio Dlamini

Prime minister of Swaziland

Office of the Prime Minister

P.O. Box 395

MBABANE

SWASILAND

Your Excellency,

The experiences that WANDILE DLUDLU had with police officers are shocking.

On 4.9.2009 Wandile Dludlu was arrested by policeman without a legal basis, interrogated and according to his reports, tortured.  Three weeks later, on 21.9.2009, Wandile Dludlu was waiting together with other unarmed activists and a group of journalists in front of the prison of Matsapha for the release of Mario Masuku.  Without warning, Wandile Dludlu was kicked by prison warders and knocked down.  Photographic evidence of the obviously deliberate attack on Mr. Wandile Dludlu does not appear to play any role in the police investigations. 

When Mr Dludlu came back to Swasiland from a protest demonstration in Südafrika, he was stopped by the police and forced to get into the police car, although there was no warrant.  He was held for about 1 hour in the police station and then taken to a woodland area.  There he was forced to lie on the ground and his wrists were then bound to his ankles.  In this extreme position he was interrogated for several hours by the policemen and also subjected several times to suffocation with plastic bags.  After a few hours the policemen released him, without Mr Dludlu being accused of a crime.  Wandile Dludlu was bleeding, dehydrated and in a state of shock.  

I am horrified to hear about these incidents by the police and prison warders and appeal to you, Mr Prime Minister, to initiate a complete, impartial and independent enquiry into the entire incidents and accusations of torture, in order to discover the facts. 

You will certainly have understanding for my suggestion, Mr Prime Minister, that during the schooling of police and prison officers there should be a focus on human rights and their application and that it should be clearly emphasised, that no violence from the side of the police and prison officers may be used.

I am sure, that through intensive training of dialogue and behaviour of the policemen and prison officers, human rights will be respected.

I look forward with great interest to your reply about the whole matter.

Yours sincerely,

